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By FFWPU Togo: As part of preparations for Heavenly Tribal Messiaship in Togo, a series of family
values education programs with the theme “True families to heal the world” have been held in different
location on January 9th, 15th and 16th by members of the Family Federation for World Peace and
Unification of Togo.

Conference at the “BE COMMUNITY CENTER”

On January 9th, 2016 we held the conference for religious and communities leaders at Bé community
center, a popular district of Lomé. We had 26 participants.

The event began with the welcoming address by the MC, Mr. Ebenezer ADUFULI, which was followed
by address from the President of FFWPU Togo, Reverend KOUSSOUGBO Sassou. In his address, he
emphasized strongly that True families are to heal the world, and invited the participants to join the
activities of Intercultural and interfaith blessings for peace in order to save the Togolese nation and the
world. After the speech we had time for Q&A.

At the end of discussions, participants expressed their regret at not having known earlier about these
lessons so full of life and hope for our society in crisis.



Conference in Aghélouvé

At Agbélouvé, located sixty kilometers in north of Lomé, a similar conference has attracted the attention
of some twenty participants on January 15, 2016. Among the participants especially we had two pastors,
and two school principals. The conference was held at the court with the special permission. After the
conference the Chief has received, congratulated and encouraged the delegation to keep the family values
in their daily life.

Conference at the Headquarters

We held the conference at our main center in Kégué, on January 16, 2016. And among the participants we
had seven pastors from different churches. President of FFWPU Togo led the participants in knowing the
process for the intercultural and interfaith peace blessing Festival. And as we also asked to invite their
congregation to the blessing, the participants expressed their desire to continue the exchange for a better
understanding of the blessing.

The meeting ended with a closing prayer by Pastor Abbot who mentioned in his prayer that the message
they received on that day was the work of Jesus and the Holy Spirit.

We were so happy to have such a event for the pastors of other churches for the first time at our
headquarters.

Conference in Kara

We held the conference at a school in a village called AWANDJELO in KARA, a town located 400
kilometers from Lomé, on January 16th, 2016 with 350 participants. And this time the theme was “one
family under God.

Participants were invited by Ms. Yakouto as a campaign for the ideal of True Parents through an
intercultural and interfaith peace blessing festival



